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CANONICAL VISIT TO THAILAND

Br. Armin Luistro FSC, LEAD Visitor, made a canonical visit to Sampran Community and La Salle 
Sangkhlaburi on 3-7 January 2020. He met with Brothers individually and called for a community meeting. 
He encouraged the Brothers to continue working with the poor in Sangkhlaburi. He also would like to see 
that the young Brothers be trained well for the next set of leaders not only for Thailand but also for LEAD 
and the rest of the Institute. Br. Armin will continue working closely with the Brothers in Thailand in order to 
strengthen the foundations of the Lasallian Mission in the sector. The visit at the two communities gave Br. 
Armin much joy and he prays and lifts his intentions to the Lord, that He will bless the De La Salle Brothers 
and Sisters in Thailand and all the teachers, students, and members of the community in the sector. (Text & 
Photos: Br. Joseph Klong Chaiphuak FSC)
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WORLDWIDE BROTHERHOOD: HAKODATE LA SALLE RETURNS TO CBA

Excerpts from the Article:
The Brothers of the Christian Schools have a network that stretches across 80 countries, which includes 
4,000 Brothers, 90,000 lay colleagues, and 850,000 students.

Last December, two Lasallian schools from across the world connected, as Hakodate La Salle High School 
spent a week at Christian Brothers Academy for the second year in a row.

Hailing from Hokkaido, Japan, 80 Hakodate students and 10 faculty members, including Brother Fermin 
Martinez, immersed themselves in the CBA community. Over 40 current CBA families volunteered to serve 
as host families for the Hakodate boys, and additional CBA students were “day hosts” to show the Hakodate 
students around the Academy.

The Hakodate students spent each day with their host CBA students, attending classes, lunch and 
extracurriculars with them. The Academy hosted a short welcome assembly on Monday and a grand farewell 
ceremony on Friday, which was filled with presentations from both the CBA and Hakodate students and 
faculty members.
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The CBA Pipes & Drums band performed for the 
Hakodate students, before they returned the 
favor by playing the CBA alma mater and Star 
Spangled Banner on the recorder for the CBA 
community.

The Hakodate students departed CBA with a 
commemorative “Lasallians Without Borders” 
shirt, as well as a special certificate to recognize 
the cultural achievement.

The unity between the two schools – 6,000 plus 
miles apart – was impressive to say the least, all 
thanks to the Lasallian bonds that transcend 
culture.

Click on the link for the full article: https://www.cbalincroftnj.org/news/worldwide-brotherhood-hakodate-
lasalle-returns/
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LASALLIANS CELEBRATE MULTIRACIAL CHRISTMAS

Excerpts from the Article:
PETALING JAYA: The spirit of Christmas 
was shared by a multiracial Lasallian 
fraternity during a fellowship here.

“A Christmas Evening with Lasallians” 
was hosted by the Malaysian Federation 
of Lasallian Alumni Associations at La 
Salle Hall in Lorong 5/15B here, just 
opposite SMK La Salle in Seksyen 5 on 
Sunday.

The guests of honour were La Salle 
Brothers of Malaysia director Brother 
Andrew Loke and Brother Lucian Ng.

Present at the facility, part of the La Salle 
Provincialate, were association president Michael Simon, event organising chairman K. Paramjothy, 
activities chairman James Sia and secretary Don Darrell Augustine.

Sia said the evening was attended by youths and seniors from the 19 alumni associations nationwide.

Click on the link for the full article: https://www.nst.com.my/news/nation/2019/12/550505/lasallians-celebrate-
multiracial-christmas

EX-LA SALLE TEACHERS FETED

Excerpts from the Article:
They may have long retired but thanks to the spirit of Christmas, these “forgotten” former La Salle teachers 
were brought together and honoured for their past contributions.

Leading the chorus of appreciation for the nearly two dozen ex-teachers was the Malaysian Federation of La 
Sallian Associations and Xaverian Club of Kuala Lumpur (XCKL).

Federation president Michael Simon said that despite the changes in the education system and La Salle 
schools over the years, the “old boys are still working to keep the spirit of the schools alive”.

Click on the link for the full article: https://www.thestar.com.my/news/nation/2019/12/23/ex-la-salle-teachers-
feted
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ARCHBISHOP'S COMMISSIONING OF PRINCIPALS MASS ON 5 JAN 2020

Among the many new Catholic school principals commissioned by the Archbishop of Singapore, Msgr 
William Goh, on January 5 at the cathedral, there were three Lasallian principals. They are Mdm Cheryl 
Choo De La Salle School, Mrs Roisin Paul St Joseph's Institution International and Mr Mark Minjoot St 
Patrick's School. Brs. Antonio Cubillas, Augustine Julian, Lawrence Humphrey, Paul Ho, Collin Wee and 
Nicholas Seet were present to pray and share their joy at the special Sunday Mass. (Text & Photos: Br. 
Nicholas Seet FSC)

Brothers and Lasallian principals at the memorial tablet of Fr 
Jean-Marie Beurel who first invited the Brothers to 

Singapore 1852

Newly commissioned Catholic principals at the Mass

Lasallian	History	

31	January	
Feast	of	St.	Br.	Mutien-Marie	Wiaux	FSC	


